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Local _Dirt Bike News

CAMPGROUND EXPANSION

The Cobb Ridge expansion continues; as I
mentioned in last month’s newsletter, the For-
est Service is preparing to expand the Cobb
Ridge campground. There were three alterna-
tives proposed. The first alternative was no
action. The second was a north campground,
expanding across 171 from the present camp-
ground. The third alternative was expanding
the existing campground further to the south.

The Forest Service has decided to go with Al-
ternative 3 in a letter dated December 19,
1997. The decision is subject to appeal. Ap-
peals must be filed by February 9, 1998.

Alternative 3 includes:

The campground expansion will be con-
structed south of the existing Cobb Ridge
Campground. The expanded campground will
be designed for double and triple sites, with
space to accommodate the users. Other im-
provements include:

a. Dirilling a well to provide water to the
campground.

b. Construction of flush toilets, showers and
sewage disposal system.

¢. Developing a host site with utilities and in-
stalling a fee station.

issouri [ Northern Arkansas

d. Replacing existing vault toilets and in-
stalling new vault toilets in the new camp-
ground.

e. Constructing access road and pull-out
spurs in the expansion area.

f Building a playground in the new camp-
ground.

g. Installing a trailer dump station.

The Forest Service plan may be implemented
on, but not before, 5 business days from the
close of the appeal filing period. If an appeal
is filed, implementation may not occur for 15
days following the date of the appeal disposi-
tion.

Included with the decision notice was a state-
ment that the campground expansion would
not make any significant impact and an envi-
ronmental impact statement is not needed.

(Continued on page 2)
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(Continued from page 1)

The Forest Service also re-
ceived 13 letters and one
phone call during the offical
comment period. They in-
cluded the comments with the
desicion notice.

They were very interesting
reading. Every one of them
was from users of the Chad-
wick Motorcycle and ATV
Use Area. I recognized sev-
eral of the names of the people
commenting. Iknow them
from riding the Black Jack En-
duro Circuit. They are from
out of state and took the time
to send a letter. Thank You.

Most of the letters are very
much in favor of the camp-
ground expansion. They all
express how much they love

to come to ride and camp at
Chadwick. They see this as
having a positive impact to
the Chadwick riding area.

They like the idea of having
water and a dump station.
Both of which will make their
camping experience much
better.

Several of the letters com-
mended the U.S.F.S. personel
for all the good work they do
and the close working rela-
tionship they have with the
motorcycle/ATV riders.

There were several interesting
points brought forth in the
comments and all were re-
sponded to by the Forest Ser-
vice.
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Flatland Racing
1336 Woodland
Fmporia Kansas, 66801

1/8 Alum. Pipe guards (KIM,KDX, KX, RMX, YZ, WR, CR) $55.95
1/8 Alum Radiator Guards (KIM, Husky, RMX, WR) $55.95
Unifit Rear Disc Guards $19.95 Alum. Bike Stands $64.95

Taper-LocBar Ends (Alum. Pro-Tapers)$9.95 Lift Stand $64.95
Taper-LocBar Ends (Steel bars) $9.95 Foot Peg Cleets $19.95
[Handguards with bar Ends $39.95 Chain Guide Protector KIM $18.9]

Handguards with Bar Ends (Pro-Taper) $64.95
T Handle Fanny Pac Wrench $19.95 Odometer Spacers $19.95
Computor Guards:
Single ICO $34.95 Double ICO $39.95
MOOSE Pacemaker $39.95 MOOSE PacemakerP3  $43.95
Custom Machine and Welding . . . Call, Hourly Rate: $35.00

Hours 9:003:00 | Dealer Inquiries Welcome
Monday-Thursday |  Call for FREE Catalog
FAX 316 3420091

Several comments were made
regarding the new fences.
First, several people would
like to see some sort of walk-
through to get through the
fence, since some of the
campers in their group are
older and have trouble getting
over the fence. The Forest
Service is in the process of in-
corporating walkways into the
picnic areas.

Second, with the fences there
is little space to park the
camper, a trailer and several
ATVs. The new camping
spots will be larger to accom-
modate more parking and the
larger RVs.

There is concern regarding
non-motorcyclists/ATVers
camping at Chadwick and go-
ing back and forth to Branson
or Table Rock Lake. The
Forest Service responds: Al-
though vacationers visiting
Branson or the lakes are wel-
come to camp at Cobb Ridge,
there are many convenient
commercial RV parks closer
to their destination.

I feel the Forest Service per-
sonnel did an excellent job in
getting feedback from the
users of the Cobb Ridge
campground before they made
their decision.



Minutes of the January 15 meeting.

The January meeting of the OMTRA was held
at the Repair Shop on Kearney. They had set
up an excellent meeting room for us. Eighteen
people made it out on this cold January
evening.

Due to the weather forecast and the other
extenuating factors the Chadwick work day
was pushed back to February 1.

Shawn Hall proposed that he work on a rough
draft of the Bylaws for the club. He will then
bring copies to the next meeting (or the one
after that) for club review and feedback.

We discussed having a rider clinic at Chadwick
sometime this spring. We are hoping to ex-
pose newer riders to the right way to do this
dirt biking thing. We are still looking for
someone to head up the Rider Awareness
committee.

Membership count is up to 49. Please sign up
a buddy to get to that 50 member milestone!

Most of the folks were able to stick around for
some good bench racing before heading out in
the cold.

The next meeting is February 19 at Mexican
Villa South at 7 pm.

LJ Scharnhorst Floorcovering

1725 N. Glenstone
Springfield, MO 65803
417-865-5592
Larry Scharnhorst, Owner
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OMTIRA

February 1 work day at Chadwick

We had a small but hardy crew to work on
101. Justin Choate, James Grier, June
Grier, Dwayne Mikili, Larry Scharnhorst,
Dale Willis, Rusty and Joy Reynaud and
myself put in five hours putting in drainage
ditches along 101.

The weather looked very iffy on Sunday
morning, but actually worked out to be very
good for doing this type of job. It was
overcast, but did not rain and the temperature
was in the forties.

I will have more on this next month!

Lebanon i
Suzukl / Kawaeaki

Present vour B EC
memiership card

Ior a 0% discount
on Parts!

For the best prices on parts
and service tor Kawasaki's
and Suzuki's. call:

417 588-3550
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St. Louls SUPERCROSS

If you are thinking of going 10 the Supercross in St.
Louis on March 28, Mel Gere at Action Cycle is going
to buy a block of tickets. Ri ght now, Mel has verbal
commitment that the tickets include practice and entry
into the pits. Mel needs to know if you are going by
February 15!

for four miles. Tommy, being the resourceful fellow he
is, zip tied his bike back together. Don't you just love
zip ties.

Finally, the group gets back together and things go fine
for quite some time. Tommy is a very good rider. But
he had a little problem with another tree. Only this one
was lying on its side and it was almost the size of the
front wheel. There was a smaller tree in front of it.
Just the size to rebound the fronmt

A dav in the life of Tommy Ray.

Tommy did so many “interesting” The next OMTRA meeting wheel off of and over the big log.
things at Chadwick on New Year’s is February 19 at Wrong again. The smaller tree gave
Day in the name of fun that he de- Mexican Villa South and sucked up all upward and for-
serves a whole column all to himself. 2755 S. Campbell Wmd momentum. But, somehow the
Tommy “Frugal” Ray did not want to at 7:00 PM bike made it over the tree, without

put his new chain and sprockets on

Tommy. Someone yelled out,

before the trail ride. Sc, abeut four

miles into the ride, someone tells him “Tommy, don’t
you think it’s about time for new chain and sprockets?”
“QOh, there back at the truck. 1 thought I could get one
more ride out of these” Wrong. Three teeth were
missing on his rear sprocket already. By the time he
got back to camp, his sprocket was wobbling. He
borrowed another rear wheel from Elston Moore and
headed out on the second loop.

Somehow he got his bike just a little too close to a tree
and ripped off a radiator shroud. (Imagine that at
Chadwick.) Well, just about that time another rider on
a bike just like his joined the group he was riding with
and every time they got to a trail intersection and
looked back, they thought it was Tommy. They did this
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“Tommy, your bike made it.” Ina
daze Tommy said, “Really, what bike?” He couldn’t
see the bike from where he was standing. [ don’t think
he knew what day it was or where he was, but he was
having fun.

On New Year’s Day, I was asked to sweep the first loop
and T canght up to a group of bikes and ATVs. The
riders consisted of Becky ?, Donna Moore, Joy Rey-
nard, June Greer and Lesa DeLong. Well, Lesa must
be a wild woman. She was on a DR 125. She must
have been doing triples, because a pin that held the
footpeg in place had broken and the footpeg had rotated
down and was four inches lower than it should be. The
rest of the group did not want Lesa to miss out on the
fun. So Lesa got on Joy’s four wheeler and Joy got on
the back. Joy said Lesa blasted every water hole,
soaking Joy in the process.

Steve Gann volunteered to give Max Harkey a ride
down to the DR 125 on his four wheeler. When we get
down to the DR, Steve says, “We would have gotten
here quicker, if Max had kept his pee pee in his pants.”
Say what?

Randal Mathis gave me this Tid Bit. He and Rusty
Reynaud took a bunch of riders out on the second loop.



Tid Bits continued...

One of them had only been riding for three months.
Well, the second loop was a little tough for someone
who had only been riding for three months. Anyhow,
one of these riders came up to Rusty and asked if he had
ever raced before. Rusty said once or twice. Rusty,
maybe you should give it a try. You seem to be pretty
fast on a bike.

I received a membership application for the Ozark
Mountain Trail Riders the other day from Jeff Smith of
Nixa, MO. He said, “T participated in the 1/1/98
Chadwick clean up and fun ride and heard of the
OMTRA. Thank you for your work to preserve what
we have” Thanks, Jeff, and thanks for joining the
club.

As I am writing this the Winter X Games are on
ESPN2. It’s pretty cool. One of the games is
Snocross. It looks like motocross on snowmobiles. 1
did not see any triples, but they were doing doubles and
whoops. The corner speed did not seem as fast as a
bike, but it definitely looked fun. The machines weigh
500 pounds and cost $20,000.

Kawasaki/ Yamaha | KTM

EEEs of Fayettville

Full line of MOOSE, MSR,
Acerbis, FMF, Products!

Bill Eddy-Owner

Iargest Sclection of off-road
accessories in the area!
BIEC or AHS members geot

109 Diiscount!

501) 521-7133
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Honda / Yamaha
Waynesville, MO
314-336-3532

One of the other games was downhill mountain biking
on the ski slopes with spikes in the tires. They were
saying the competitors were getting so far back on the
bikes that they were wearing holes in their pants.
Drawing blood. Ouch. Hey, what about fenders!

OK City ARENACROSS

Johnie Freebe, Larry Scharhorst, Dale
Willis and I went down to Oklahoma City on
January 10 to see the Arenacross. It was real
cool. We saw some excellent racing. CLiff
Palmer, an OK City native, put on a real
good show. He got first in the 125 race and
a close second in the 250 race. We had ring
side seats. There was a good chance of
getting reost in your beer!

The OK City Arenacross is a good way to get
out and see some good racing in the middle
of winter. The track they make at the Lazy-
E arena is almost as big as the St. Louis
Supercross.

They have 50cc races at the intermissions. It
was great the kids rode the whole track. In
one the first races one of the kids blew the
first corner and flipped over the berm. Boy,
those kids are flexible at that age. He
bounced up and was on his way.

(913) 334-2410
Fax(913) 334-0881

Letko Competition Cycles

JIMLETELLIER 86th St. at Parallel Parkway
P.O. Box 12304
JiM KOENIG Kansas City, Kansas 66112
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The New Year’s Day clean up, keeping. A couch, table, more. The ditches were picked
trail ride and cook-out was a chairs, two refrigerators and (Continued on page 7)
complete success. Almost 90
riders showed up and the
weather was about as good as
it gets for New Year’s Day. k
Shawn Hall, OMTRA Chair- |
man, had a bent flipper. He
hurt his arm swimming. Not j&
diving. No, he didn’t hit any- i
thing. Shawn you're getting
OLD. Anyhow, Shawn volun-
teered to run things back at the
pavilion. The teeming masses
went out to pick up trash. Boy, |
did they find the trash. There -

¥
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Here is the crew unloading the trash for pickup on Hwy. Hat
was enough over by Straw- STty Ridos.

berry Ridge to set up house-

- 10% off Accessories

- Race Sponsorship Provided

12501 South 71 Hwy » Grandview, MO 64030 - 800-748-8018 - Fax (816) 761-9244
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(Continued from page 6)

clean. There were yellow trash
bags lining the road when I
left. GOOD JOB!

Daniel and Max Harkey, Rusty
Reynaud, Randell Mathis,
Steward Hall and myself laid
out the trails for the ride. The
first loop was approximately 8
miles. It mostly consisted of
101. We wanted to have
something everyone could
ride. The second loop was
much tougher. It consisted of
approximately 18 miles of
trails used in the famous Chad-
wick enduro (or is that the
infamous Chadwick enduro?).
Anyhow, nobody whined
about it being too easy.
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Everybody was ready for
food. Hot dogs, chips and
pop. Only the best for this
group. Giveaways were con-

tributed by Wayne Crosby of
Lebanon Suzuki/Kawasaki,
Steve Underwood of Surdyke
Yamaha of Marionville and

(Continued on page 10)

Picking up trash along Highway H. This group has that chain gang
look about it!

KDX220R

(C

Let the good times roll.

AN
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1-417-326-4040

©1997 Kawasaki Motors Corp., U.S.A. Always wear a helmet and appropriate apparel.

Accept No Limitations.

For unmatched enduro performance, count on the new

KDX220R from Kawasaki. Carve your way easily
through the gnarliest courses with its responsive
handling and hard-driving low-end torque.

Check one out today.

* 2-Stroke, Liquid-Cooled
Single-Cylinder Engine

* 3-Way Kawasaki Integrated
Power-Valve System (KIPS)

 Front and Rear Disc Brakes

» High-Tensile-Steel Perimeter Frame

DAVIS

MOTORSPORTS
424 S. Springfield St.

Bolivar, MO 65613
1-800-854-0351
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(Continued from page 7)

Mel Gere of Action Cycle. There were more
on the way. Greg Lowe had received goodies
from Joe Drinnon of Drinnon Suzuki, Danny
and Stan of D & S Cycle and Brian Power’s
Center Cycle Kawasaki and Honda all of West
Plains. But, between Fordland and Rogersville
the transmission in Greg’s van went out big
time. Tranny fluid laid down a strip for half a
mile on highway 60, flames and everything!

Here is Agie helping out, of course.

”OI(IE', HIGH-JACKER"

KTM Ignition (black box) relocatersj
rtable one person, one foot bike fift
946-0995)6 Endo Ridr #4908

n all Year
=ATV/Bike Trails OPQ
+Primitive Camping

=Sporting Clays Shotgun Range
«Handgun Classes

L to R, Jon Simons, Kreg Simons and Tony Kirkup
doing what they do best!

A big thanks goes to Agie St. Clair. She did
most of the work before the event, like, Cook-
ing the food and getting the trash bags from the
highway department.

Last but not least I want to thank all the riders
who showed up to pick up trash. How many
other recreational activities have this many
people showing up on New Year’s Day to pick
up trash?

Possum Hollow Awards

5054 So. Sycamore
Springfield, MO 65810

Jerry Sharp, Sales

417-887-3524 JSharp9048@AO0L.COM

PENNINGTONS
'MOTORCYCLE

SUPPLY

1-913-682-9880
Calls Answered until 9:00 p.m. (Central)




